
 

 

November 14, 2016 
 

The East Lampeter Township Board of Supervisors met on Monday, November 14, 2016, at 
7:30 p.m. at the East Lampeter Township Office: 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 
17602. The meeting was called to order by Mr. John Blowers, Chairman and was followed by 
the Pledge of Allegiance. In addition to Mr. Blowers, supervisors present were: Mr. Dave 
Buckwalter, Mr. Ethan Demme, Mr. Corey Meyer and Mr. Glenn Eberly.  Also present was Mr. 
Ralph Hutchison, Township Manager. 
 
The following persons signed in as being present in the audience: 
 
James Henke, Pioneer Management LLC, representing the Bell Family 
Jennifer Hill, 1802 Windrow Drive, representing Leadership Lancaster 
Chief John Bowman, East Lampeter Township Police Department 
Captain Steve Zerbe, East Lampeter Township Police Department 
Detective Chris Jones, East Lampeter Township Police Department 
Family of Chris Jones 
Family of Steve Zerbe 
 
Minutes of the October 17, 2016 Regular Meeting 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if there were any additions or corrections regarding the minutes of the 
October 17, 2016 regular meeting as prepared.  
 
A motion was made by Mr. Demme to dispense with the reading of the minutes and approve the 
minutes as presented.  Mr. Buckwalter seconded the motion and the motion was passed by a vote 
of three in favor and two abstaining (Mr. Meyer and Mr. Blowers were absent from the October 
17, 2016 meeting.). 
 
Bills: 
 
Chairman Blowers presented the bills to be paid from various funds for the total amount of 
$701,124.19. He discussed some of the larger items included in that amount was a payment in the 
amount of $38,791.00 to Susquehanna Municipal Trust for quarterly worker’s compensation 
premiums and a payment in the amount of $45,000.00 to Morgan Stanley for police pension 
MMO payment. 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Meyer and seconded by Mr. Demme to approve the payment of the 
bills as listed in the amount of $701,124.19.  The motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
Recognition of Police Officers- Chief Bowman 
 
Chief Bowman recognized Captain Steve Zerbe for 25 years of service to the police department.  
He stated that Captain Zerbe has a degree in Criminal Justice and is a graduate of the FBI 
National Academy for Law Enforcement Executives.  He stated that in March 1995 he was 
promoted to Corporal, in March 2003 he was promoted to Lieutenant and in January 2006 he 
was promoted to Captain.  He stated that in 1993 and 2000 Captain Zerbe was voted officer of 



 

 

the year and he has received numerous commendations.  He thanked Captain Zerbe for his 
service to the Township. 
 
Chief Bowman recognized Detective Chris Jones for a “job well done”.  He stated that the 
recommendation came from two of Detective Jones superiors.  He stated that Detective Jones 
responded to a drug overdose in late February 2016. He stated that after a long investigation a 
suspect was arrested and charged with drug delivery resulting in death.  He congratulated 
Detective Jones.   
 
Old Business 
 

a. Tru Hotel Revised Land Development Plan #16-10: 2310 Lincoln Highway East 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  No one was present. 
 
Mr. Hutchison explained that the only change being made to the plan from the originally approve 
plan is to indicate that the sanitary sewer lateral extended to serve the new uses on the property 
will remain private and will not be dedicated to the Township as a public sewer main. 
 
Mr. Eberly made a motion to approve the Tru Hotel Revised Land Development Plan #16-10 for 
2310 Lincoln Highway East as proposed.  Mr. Demme seconded the motion and it was passed by 
unanimous voice vote. 
 

b. Tanger Expansion Land Development Plan Trail Easement Agreement – Millstream 
Road 

 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  No one was present. 
 
Mr. Hutchison explained that as part of the conditions of approval set by the Board as a part of 
the Conditional Use process for this project is the construction of an 8 foot pedestrian/bicycle 
trail along Millstream Road.  He stated that Tanger is required to enter into an Easement 
Agreement with the Township and Lancaster Mennonite School since the trail will actually be on 
the Lancaster Mennonite property.  He stated that the Township solicitor has reviewed the 
Easement Agreement and Township staff recommends approval. 
 
Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to approve the Tanger Expansion Land Development Plan Trail 
Easement Agreement for Millstream Road as presented.  Mr. Meyer seconded the motion and it 
was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

c. Tanger Expansion Land Development Plan Signal Easement – Dutch Wonderland 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  No one was present. 
 
Mr. Hutchison explained that as part of the requirements for the Tanger expansion project, the 
traffic signals at the intersection of Route 30 and Dutch Wonderland driveway have to be 
changed and relocated.  He stated that an Easement Agreement is required for construction, 



 

 

replacement and maintenance of the signal pole.  He stated that the Township solicitor has 
reviewed the Easement Agreement and Township staff recommends approval. 
 
Mr. Meyer made a motion to approve the Tanger Expansion Land Development Plan Signal 
Easement for Dutch Wonderland as presented.  Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and it was 
passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

d. Bentley Ridge North Request for Financial Security Release: 2194 Old Philadelphia Pike 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  No one was present. 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that the Township engineer has provided the Board with a letter stating that 
they have inspected the site and all the required public improvements have been completed in 
accordance to the plan.  He stated that the Township engineer is recommending release of 
financial security in the amount of $28,722.00 leaving a remaining balance of $0.   
 
Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to approve the full financial security release in the amount of 
$28,722.00 leaving a remaining balance of $0 for Bentley Ridge North at 2194 Old Philadelphia 
Pike.  Mr. Meyer seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
New Business 
 

a. Request for Time Extension: Smoketown Airport Land Development Plan #16-21: 311 
Airport Road 

 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item. No one was present. 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that the Board has not seen the plan but the Township engineer has 
reviewed it and provided the applicant with review comments.  He stated that the applicant is 
requesting a time extension until February 1, 2017 for the Board to take action. 
 
Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to approve the request for time extension for Smoketown Airport 
Land Development Plan #16-21 at 311 Airport Road until February 1, 2017.  Mr. Meyer 
seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

b. Bell Stormwater Management Plan #16-19: 2319 Stumptown Road 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  Mr. James Henke was 
present. 
 
Mr. Henke, of Pioneer Management, is representing Douglas and Deborah Bell.  He stated that 
the applicants are proposing to raze the existing house at 2319 Stumptown Road and construct a 
new single family dwelling with garage, patio/deck, walkways and driveway.  He stated that 
stormwater is proposed to be managed by a stone filled infiltration trench at the rear of the yard.  
He stated they had received the Township engineer’s review comments and are asking for one 
modification for a detailed geologic evaluation prepared by a registered Professional Geologist.  



 

 

He stated that the applicant has provided the requested financial security and have will sign an 
Operation and Maintenance Agreement.   
 
Mr. Demme made a motion to conditionally approve the Bell Stormwater Management Plan  
#16-19 for 2319 Stumptown Road subject to the Township engineer’s comments and granting 
the requested waivers. Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice 
vote. 
 
Other Business: 
 

a. Zoning Hearing Board Appointment – Term Ending 11/12/19  
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that one of the Zoning Hearing Board member’s term ended November 12 
and Mr. Scott Enterline has expressed his interest in serving in the position.  Mr. Hutchison 
stated that Mr. Enterline has served several years as an alternate for the Zoning Hearing Board.  
His term would be until November 12, 2019. 
 
Mr. Meyer made a motion to appoint Mr. Scott Enterline to the Zoning Hearing Board with a 
term expiring on November 12, 2019.  Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and it was passed by 
unanimous voice vote. 
 

b. Zoning Hearing Board Alternate Appointment – Term Ending 10/2/19 
 
Chairman Blowers stated that with the appointment of Mr. Enterline to the Zoning Hearing 
Board that creates a vacancy in the position of Zoning Hearing Board Alternate.  He stated that 
Mr. Jordan Good has expressed his interest in serving in this position.  His term would end 
October 2, 2019. 
 
Mr. Demme made a motion to appoint Mr. Jordan Good to the Zoning Hearing Board Alternate 
position with a term expiring October 2, 2019.  Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and it was 
passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

c. Planning Commission Appointments – Terms Ending 11/19/20 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that the terms of Mr. Darrel Seisholtz and Mr. John Keylor from the 
Planning Commission are ending on November 19, 2016.  He stated that both men have 
expressed their interest to be reappointed to serve on the Planning Commission.  He stated their 
terms would end November 19, 2020. 
 
Mr. Eberly made a motion to appoint Mr. Darrel Seisholtz and Mr. John Keylor to the Planning 
Commission with a term expiring November 19, 2020.  Mr. Demme seconded the motion and it 
was passed by unanimous voice vote. 

 
 
 
 



 

 

d. Authorization to Advertise Draft 2017 Budget 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that the 2017 budget must be advertised and made available for public 
inspection at least 20 days in advance of the Board’s planned action on the budget currently 
scheduled for December 19, 2016.  He stated that it will be available for viewing in the office 
and on the Township website.  He stated that the Township held a public meeting on  
November 10, 2016 to discuss the budget. 
 
Mr. Eberly made a motion to authorize the advertising of the draft 2017 budget.  Mr. Buckwalter 
seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

e. Route 30 Streetscape Plan Implementation- Next Phases of Consultant Services 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that Stevens & Lee /Griffen has provided information and a proposal for 
multiple phases of consultant services to the Township in order to help implement the Route 30 
Streetscape Plan specifically related to the concept of creating a Business Improvement District 
and potentially creating a Tax Increment Financing District.  He stated there are multiple steps 
involved in going through that process.  He stated that this would authorize the Township to 
continue to work with them to proceed through those phases. He stated it would also allow the 
Township to work with them if there are any grants related to the project.  The Board and  
Mr. Hutchison discussed their options of either the Shared Success Fee Model or Basic Hourly 
Rate Model for the consulting services. 
 
Mr. Demme made a motion to authorize the Route 30 Streetscape Plan Implementation Next 
Phases of Consultant Services Contract with Stevens & Lee/Griffen under the Shared Success 
Fee Model Phase 2 with the fee structure for Phases 2 to 5.  Mr. Meyer seconded the motion and 
it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 

 
f. Resolution re: Disposal of Township Records 

 
Mr. Hutchison stated that periodically the Township needs to dispose of records in accordance 
with the Pennsylvania record retention schedule which requires the adoption of a Resolution to 
authorize the disposal. 
 
Mr. Demme made a motion at adopt the Resolution for Disposal of Township Records.  
Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 

Resolution #2016-16 
 

g. MS4 Report 
 

Mr. Hutchison stated that Ms. Kadwill has provided the Board with an update to the monthly 
MS4 report.  He stated some of the activates include the Bridgeport Watershed, ways to reduce  
sediments to the Pequea Creek and Mill Creek, funding opportunities for the stormwater project, 
holding a rain barrel event, and beginning documentation for the MS4 audit.  The Board 
discussed an illicit discharge at a Township property and the drought watch for Lancaster 
County. 



 

 

 
Public Comment: 
 
None 
 
Adjournment: 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Meyer and seconded by Mr. Eberly to adjourn the meeting. The 
motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. The next regularly scheduled meeting is to be 
held on Monday, December 5, 2016 beginning at 7:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ralph Hutchison 




































































